




 

10-16-20 

Wendy Lao 

City of San Mateo                                                                                                           

330 West 20th Ave, San Mateo, CA 

 

Dear Wendy, 

Enclosed is an updated Density bonus letter per your request for a density bonus, incentive, and 

application of parking standards consistent with State Density Bonus Law (Gov’t Code § 65915) 

for the proposed 190-unit residential development (“Project”) on approximately 11.12 acres 

located at 1—3 Waters Park Drive (“Property”) in the City of San Mateo (“City”).  

This current request is also consistent with the previous Density Bonus letter dated December 21, 

2018 by Cox Castle Nicholson on behalf of AG Strada that was included with the previous 

planning application.  

 

The Project includes 19 units (10 percent of the total units) that would be restricted to affordable 

to low-income households (“Affordable Units”). Under State Density Bonus Law, the Affordable 

Units qualify the Project for a 20 percent density bonus and one incentive/concession 

(collectively, “incentive”). (Gov’t Code § 65915(d).) In addition, State Density Bonus Law 

provides parking standards for density bonus projects, the application of which do not count as 

an incentive. (Gov’t Code § 65915(p)(1), (p)(5).) 

 

With the PA modification application, we request the 20 percent density bonus, an incentive 

consisting of a seven percent increase in the allowable floor to area ratio (“FAR”), and application 

of the State Density Bonus Law parking standards, which permit the Project’s proposed tandem 

parking (Gov’t Code§ 65915(p)(4)). 

 

The FAR incentive is critical to help reduce the costs associated with providing affordable units 

creating economic feasibility and financing provisions needed for developing the project.  

The additional FAR will also allow development of units with square footage associated with the 

use of the State Density Bonus Law as well as the footprint required to meet the required building 

code compliance to construct 190 units. 

 

 

 



 

Lastly, as stated in the previous Density Bonus letter, the requested FAR increase will result in 

reduced lot development costs whereby these cost savings would be applied towards 

construction and development of the affordable units.  

 

 

Sincerely  

Nital Mehta, LEED AP, CID 

Senior Project Manager  

4511 Willow Rd, Pleasanton CA 94588 


